



Comfort, Care and Countryside

Cleveland, Wednesday, April 6th, 2022

Residents, Employees, Family Members, and Volunteers

RE: 105TH WALES COVID-19 UPDATE

Dear Residents, Employees, Family Members, and Volunteers,

I am saddened to inform you that we now have three COVID-19-positive residents: two RPA residents living on Shaw 1 and one CHSLD resident living on Norton 3. The three residents are under closed-door isolation. The regulations for visiting COVID-19-positive residents are:

- A maximum of four primary caregivers must be identified for the resident
- Only one primary caregiver is authorized to visit per day
- This person can visit multiple times in the same day
- Prior to visiting, please contact the unit to ensure you know the isolation protocols

We have put Norton 3 on *preventive* isolation, as there was a group activity on the unit this morning. Although Public Health considers the RPA in an outbreak, Manning 1 is not on preventive isolation, as our residents are fully vaccinated. Since Tuesday, March 29th, 2022, we have had seven additional employees test positive for COVID-19. Below are the vaccination results from yesterday's fourth dose campaign:

• CHSLD:

- Norton 1 and Norton 3:
 - Each resident received their fourth dose
- o Norton 2:
 - Twenty-six residents received their fourth dose
 - Two residents received their third dose
 - One resident refused; they have their third dose
 - Two residents were not eligible for their fourth dose, as they had their third dose less than three months ago

• <u>RPA</u>:

- o Central:
 - Seven residents received their fourth dose
 - One resident received their third dose
 - Two residents refused; both had COVID-19 in December, one has three doses and the other has two
 - Two residents will be eligible for their fourth dose on Tuesday, June 9th, 2022
- o Shaw Sub-Basement, Manning Basement, Shaw 3, and Shaw 4:





Comfort, Care and Countryside

 Each resident received their fourth dose except one who was hospitalized at the time

Manning and Shaw 1:

- Twenty residents received their fourth dose
- One resident was not eligible as they were COVID-19-positive at the time
- One resident was not immunized as they were on vacation with their family at the time

Manning and Shaw 2:

- Twenty-five residents received their fourth dose
- Two residents received their third dose

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation with sanitary measures. I appreciate your efforts to help us protect our residents and employees from this deadly virus. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at the coordinates below or visit our website at https://waleshome.ca/all-the-news.

Sincerely,

Brendalee Piironen

Executive Director, Résidence Wales Home and CHSLD Wales Inc.

bpiironen@waleshome.ca

819-826-3266 extension 247

Elisaber Ries